
Minutes: Monday 8th January 2018 at the Winchelsea Beach Community Hall, 7:15 pm

Present: Councillors: Ms J Austen, Mrs Lyward, Mrs C Merricks, A Moore, D Smedley, Mrs Stanford, H Sutton, S Tollett, P Turner (Chairman) S Turner and N Warren.
In attendance: Mrs A Evett (Clerk,) ESCC Cllr Glazier and RDC Cllr. Osborne.
18/001 Item 1 the Chairman invited comments or questions from members of the public on matters relating to the business of the Council. Mr Justice and Mr Firmin of Winchelsea Beach raised serious concerns over the current sewer flooding in Winchelsea Beach. Recent improvements made by Southern Water seem not to have made a difference and there have been problems with the helpline. The Clerk has asked for a full report from Southern Water and raised the issue with the MP. Mr Clarke of Winchelsea asked about maintenance at Cricket Field Allotments and Speed Calming; he asked if ESCC could respond to the questions raised.  
18/002 Item 2 to receive reports and ask questions of the County and District Councillors. Cllr Glazier reported that budget setting is underway at ESCC and because of cuts its having to prioritise allocation of funds. The Local Government Settlement has confirmed that council tax can be increased by 3% without a referendum; with 70% of the budget spent on social care and the need to save £17m, difficult decisions need to be made. There needs to be a national discussion about the care of the elderly. ESCC are inputting into the strategic roads consultation and share concerns about the A259. The state of grass verges in the parish was mentioned as was the fingerpost at Broad Street. Concerns about policing were raised and Cllr Glazier said that the council should write to Katy Bourne. The road works at Tram Road were raised and Cllr Glazier will ask the Highways Steward to inspect.

Cllr Osborne advised that the District council tax was under discussion and asked that future sewer flooding correspondence is copied to him and the District environmental health team. He further advised that parking arrangements at Camber were being investigated.  

18/003 Item 3
Apologies for absence.  Apologies received from Cllrs. R Davis, J Horsman and RDC Cllr Mrs Hart. 
18/004 Item 4
Disclosures of Interests. There were none.
18/005 Item 5
It was resolved to approve and sign the minutes of the 11th December 2017.
Matters requiring a decision by the Council
18/006 Item 6 The Great British Spring Clean. It was resolved to take part in the initiative and refer the matter to the Open Spaces Working Group to organise.
18/007 Item 7 Shaping the future of England’s strategic roads. It was resolved that Cllr Moore would collate comments and respond for the council. All councillors were encouraged to take part in the consultation individually.
18/008 Item 8 Financial Matters. It was resolved to approve:                                                                                                                     
a. Receipts and payments report for December 2017. 
b. Items for payment in January 2018. As the Deputy Clerk was absent (sick leave) it was agreed that the list would be circulated by email after the meeting and approved by a majority as follows: a list of payments were authorised totalling £12,974.78 represented by bank transfers T/512 to T/524 sequentially totalling £11,741.27, plus four direct debits totalling £1,003.51 and one standing order totalling £230. December 2017 receipts totalled £943.28.
c. Budget 2018/19. The draft budget was approved and the Clerk was authorised to proceed to apply for a precept of £108,51 from Rother District Council.

Cllr Smedley was thanked for organising the parish Christmas trees.

Matters for Information or Noting
18/009 Item 9 The conclusion of the RDC consultation on the Community Governance of Bexhill was noted.
18/010 Item 10 The Planning Committee minutes of 11th December 2017 were noted.
18/011 Item 11 Programme of Works for December. The report was noted and the Clerk was asked to chase up the emergency plan, check the ownership of the land behind the pavilion at Harbour Field, update the hearing loops entry as not completed and report that the litter bin opposite the Wesley Chapel in Winchelsea has gone missing.  
18/012 Item 12 Correspondence – all noted as listed in the agenda plus a late received email from Dr B Yates circulated via email.
18/013 Item 13 Reports of Councillors and Officers on Outside Bodies and Attending Events. 

The Chairman reported on the recent Icklesham Parish Community Land Trust meeting.
18/014 Item 14 Future meetings or events. Noted as listed on the agenda plus a RALC meeting on the 10th January 2018.
18/015 Item 15 Date and venue for next meeting.  The next full council meeting was confirmed as Monday 12th February 2018 at the Rye Harbour Village Hall commencing at 7:15pm.  
Meeting closed.
Signed:





















Dated:
PAGE  
2

